
NEWSLETTER 

A message from the 

Principal Dates for Your 

DIARY 
Wednesday 3th—Friday 19h May 2023 

Year 2 SATs week 

 

Tuesday 9th—Friday 12th May 2023 

Year 6 SATs week 

 

Monday 15th May 2023 

Year 6 Cinema Trip 

 

Tuesday 6th June  2023 

Year 5 Mountfitchet Trip 

 

Saturday 17th June  2023 

Summer Fayre 

 

Friday 23rd June 2023 

Sports Day 

 

Tuesday 11th July 2023 

Reception Paradiise Wildlife Park Trip 

 

Monday 3rd July—Wednesday  5th July  

Y6 East Mersea Trip 
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Dear Parents and Carers, 

The first part of the summer term is coming to an end with only two 

weeks to go.  The children have been busy over the last few weeks with 

their learning.   

Year 2 and Year 6 pupils have amazed both myself and their teachers as 

they have been completing their SATs tests.  Our children showed resili-

ence and dedication to complete these to the best of their abilities—we 

couldn’t be prouder!  I am sure many of you will have seen the contro-

versy on the news regarding the Year 6 Reading SATs paper and we 

have to say that we agree, the paper was ridiculously difficult.  Never-

theless, this did not phase our children, they tried their best and didn’t 

give up, whatever the results, they have done us proud.   

One of the highlights of this half term was taking part in Timestable 

Rockstar day and it was a joy having so many parents join us for some 

friendly competition.  We look forward to inviting parents in to join for 

future sessions in other subject areas.  

A gentle reminder from me, we will be holding a second hand uniform 

sale during the summer and would be most grateful for any donations 

of uniform that your children do not wear any more.  I would like to 

thank everyone who has already donated, your generosity will be sup-

porting families in need for next year.   

Finally, I am going to take this opportunity to promote the Online Safe-

ty Newsletters which are attached within our newsletters.  They contain 

some vital information to keep children safe online. I urge all parents to 

ensure they are paying attention to social media and video game age 

ratings. Tik Tok for example carries a 14 age rating, younger children 

simply cannot manage the complexities of this online, social media 

world.  For any advice, please contact the school office and we will be 

happy to direct you to the correct person to speak to if you have any 

concerns.  
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              Call Of Duty  

Safer Schools  
App 

The Safer Schools App helps to educate, empower and protect 
children and those responsible with helping to keep them safe as 
they navigate the world of technology and social media.  

The App is designed to support and protect children by educating 
and empowering them in school and at home. As parents and car-
ers, you will have a tailored version of the app which will empower 
and educate you to best support the children in your care in the 
digital world. 

The safety hub contains all of the important alerts about new 
threats and trends online which are sent out by the Safer Schools 
Team. 

In the video hub you will see all of the safeguarding videos posted 
by the safer schools team. 

The alerts hub hosts all of the push notifications which can be sent 
out by us as a school, or by the Safer Schools Team. This could 
range from an alert about a new app, or simply a reminder from 
the school (Make sure that you turn all of your push notifications 
on when you download the App) Overwhelmed by the sheer 
amount of different apps and devices out there? Not sure how to 
help your children stay safe online? Check out the Online Safety 
Centre to find out how to block, report and set appropriate privacy 
and safety settings. On the screen it shows an example of how to 
learn to block someone on TikTok. Simply click on the block button, 
choose the device you are using, select the social media app and 
then watch the short video. 

The Digital Safety section is a handy reference tool to keep you 
informed on a range of topics from The Online World to Gaming. 
The screen recording shows you how to find all the info you need 
to know on the controversial, yet popular messaging app Kik in the 
Social Media section. 

Want to test your knowledge of the information on the App? Think 
you know as much as your kids? Try our Quick Quizzes on any of 
our topics. 

If you feel like even more of a challenge – try the Digital Tests sec-
tion for a more in-depth, multiple choice quiz. 

Step 1: Open up your App Store or Google Play and search for 
‘Safer Schools’ 

Step 2: Type in your school name – Kingsmoor Academy 

Step 3: Type in the code – 7740 or Scan the QR Code  
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    National Online Safety 



ATTENDANCE 

Kingsmoor Academy prioritises attendance and 

punctuality.  We aim to have attendance which 

meets and exceeds the national average which is 

96.7%.   

We understand that children can be absent from 

school due to illness and medical appointments.  

Please remember to call the school office and report 

your child’s absence to the attendance officer before 

9.30am.   

Punctuality is just as important as attendance.  We 

have a ‘soft start’ from 8.45am where children can 

attend and complete some early morning work.  

Classroom doors close at 8.55am for registration.   
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Attending school daily is vital for 

children’s routines, wellbeing and 

academic attainment.  

Well done to Year 6 Australia who 

had the best attendance in the 

school in the week of the 1st May 

with 100% attendance.  This was 

closely followed by Year 2 Poland 

and Year 2 Egypt whose classes 

both had 99% attendance.  Keep it 

up! 

Important information - Term time holidays 
 
 

Improving school attendance is a key priority for all schools across Essex. 

Where families choose to take a family holiday during term time, this can 

detrimentally impact a pupil’s progress and can prevent them from ful-

filling their true academic potential. Our school attendance policy, availa-

ble via our school website, clearly sets out the process that parents 

should follow if they wish to apply for leave during term time. Please 

note that applications should only be made, if you feel that there are ex-

ceptional circumstances which mean that the leave cannot be taken dur-

ing the school holidays.  

We would ask all parents to note that, where families choose to go on 

holiday during term time and the absences are coded as unauthorised, 

Essex County Council may not issue penalty notices and may instead 

proceed to prosecution and place the case directly before the Magis-

trates for their consideration in court. If found guilty by the Magistrates, 

parents could face a fine of up to £2,500 and/or 3 months imprisonment. 
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                         Menu  

Some children took part in the Harlow Museum ‘Harlows 
Heroes’ Blue plaque competition. We are thrilled to see that 
in a photo shared by the museum, some of our teachers got 
a special mention 

             Harlow Blue Plague Compitition 

Times Tables Rockstar 

Day 

This was a great day, as 

you can see we think 

the teachers enjoyed 

the day as much as the  

children!  

 

 


